
Sentinel, Okla 
March 26, 1928 
 
Dear Aunt Sara, 
 
We were glad to receive your letter, but we are both sorry hands to write or would 
have answered sooner. There certainly has been a lot of sickness and deaths around here 
lately. My Aunt lost her baby last week. He was 17 months old. My children had quite a 
round of the flu, but 
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are all well now. The measles are pretty bad here. There has been 2 or 3 deaths from 
them. Frankie and her family have been to stay all night with us since you were here, but 
I haven't seen Kate. We are going up there in a few days. Mr. McC1ary went to Texas 
last week. He is going to stay out there and farm this year. Yes, my chickens are 
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large enough to eat but I couldn't keep them out of the neighbor's gardens so I had to take 
them out to the farm. We got along pretty good with our quilting. Have quilted five. We 
are going to make some more when we get caught up with our sewing and other work. I 
guess you are getting anxious to go home. We would be glad if you could visit us some 
more. Hope this finds you well. Answer soon. From Fannie McClary 
 


